
The Town of Plainfield held the regular December meeting at 700pm on the 8th of December in the 
Town Hall 
 
Members Present 
Todd Lewis-Supervisor 
James Roberts-Deputy Supervisor 
Wendell Rogers-Board Member 
Connie Peeters-Board Member 
Wayne Jennison-Board Member 
 
Rod Jennison-Highway Superintendent 
Jon Cockett-Town Clerk 
 
Absent-Assessor-John Davidson 
Public-14 
 
Supervisor Lewis opened the meeting at 700pm with the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
 
PUBLIC  CONCERNS 
The Board was questioned on the status of the contract to provide fire protection for the Town. The 
Town Supervisor advised that the eventual contract was a work in progress and all avenues are being 
explored, including contracting with adjacent Towns. The contract will be for the Unadilla Forks Fire 
Protection District and will not affect any established Fire Districts in the Town at this time. The Town 
Supervisor also advised that the goal of the entire Board was to provide quality fire protection for the 
residents. A public hearing is required and will be scheduled to discuss and sign any contract. 
 
HIGHWAY REPORT 
Highway Superintendent advises the new 10 wheel plow truck is off the assembly line, but he is unsure if 
it has been shipped. One of the Highway employees has been injured and is recovering. Coverage for 
inclement weather is in place. 
 
ASSESSOR REPORT 
The Assessor is collecting and verifying data. The Sr.STAR and Agricultural exemption renewals are 
received from the County at the end of the month. They will need to be returned by March 1st. 
 
TOWN CLERK REPORT 
Town Clerk Jon Cockett presented the November Clerk report. Total sales from Conservation and Dog 
licenses were 85.00. Town share was $32.59. Connie Peeters motioned to accept. Second by Wendell 
Rogers. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT 
No report given as all bank statements not received. 
 
GENERAL ABSTRACT #12 
Town Clerk Jon Cockett presented the General Abstract #12 in the amount of $6403.76 for payment. 
Wayne Jennison motioned to pay as presented. Second by Connie Peeters. The Board voted with Lewis-
aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 



 
HIGHWAY ABSTRACT #12 
Town Clerk Jon Cockett presented the Highway Abstract#12 in the amount of $4759.55 for payment. Jim 
Roberts motioned to pay as presented. Second by Wendell Rogers. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, 
Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
A rabies clinic to be sponsored by the Town is closer to scheduling. The Town Dog Control officer is 
making arrangements with the County and will coordinate with the Highway Superintendent for use of 
the garage. The Security and Fire protection for the Town Hall and garage is complete. All key holders 
will be instructed on how to arm and disarm system 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
The agreement between the County and the Town to allow the County to act as lead administrator for 
flood damage prevention was signed and will be forwarded to the County for their signature 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 835pm on a motion by Connie Peeters and a second by Wayne Jennison. 
The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
Submitted  
 
Jon Cockett 
 
Town Clerk 


